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The Permanent Mission of Colombia to the Organization of American States presents its compliments to the Chair of the Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs and kindly requests that in “Working Document on Chapter III (Personnel) of the General Standards Compiled from Informal Meetings” (CAAP/GT/RVPP-182/13 add. 1), “Working Document on Chapter III (Personnel) of the General Standards” (CAAP/GT/RVPP-182/13 rev. 4), and such documents as may substitute or replace them or serve as a basis for consideration and adoption of decisions in such matters, the enclosed proposed text and explanation for said proposed text be included in the part on Article 23 (Managerial personnel positions).
The Permanent Mission of Colombia to the Organization of American States avails itself of this occasion to convey to the Chair of the Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs of the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs renewed assurances of its highest consideration.

Washington, D.C., March 13, 2013

Chair of the Working Group on the Review of OAS Programs of the 

  Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs 

Att:  Mr. Guillermo Moncayo

Committee Secretary

PROPOSED TEXT OF THE DELEGATION OF COLOMBIA FOR THE 

WORKING DOCUMENT ON CHAPTER III 
(PERSONNEL) OF THE GENERAL STANDARDS
(Documents CAAP/GT/RVPP-182/13 add. 1, CAAP/GT/RVPP-182/13 rev. 4, and such documents as may substitute or replace them or serve as a basis for consideration and adoption of decisions in these matters)

I. PROPOSED TEXT:


It is proposed that the following text be appended to Article 23 of the General Standards:

The foregoing is without prejudice to the provisions contained in paragraph 6 of resolution AG/RES. 2755 (XLII-O/12).

II. EXPLANATION OF THE ABOVE-PROPOSED TEXT:


The intention of the proposed text is to make it clear that the contents of Article 23 are without prejudice to the provisions adopted by the General Assembly in paragraph 6 of resolution AG/RES. 2755 (XLII-O/12).

In that regard, it is important to note that any decision in this regard must take into account generally accepted fundamental principles of law, such as respect for “acquired rights,” in the interests of avoiding serious financial harm to the Organization.


As will be recalled, this paragraph leaves intact the acquired rights of a small number of department directors with continuing contracts who, in addition, have already met the requirement now being established as a general rule for all—that is, to have been selected in an external competition. For that reason the rule provides that they are not required to take part in a new competition when they have already been selected by means of an external competition for a post at the same grade.


As was noted during the consideration of the above paragraph, the cases of these staff members are also a good precedent for what is now being introduced as a general rule for all department directors.


In sum, appending the proposed text to Article 23 would make it clear that the provisions therein are without prejudice to the contents of paragraph 6 of resolution AG/RES. 2755 (XLII-O/12), through which the General Assembly has already determined that the acquired rights of the aforesaid staff members shall be observed; prevented potential costly and unjust legal disputes; and avoided the creation of unnecessary budgetary complications.
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